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As much as it’s possible to work up an enthusiasm to attend a City Council meeting, I was looking forward to attending a September 8 joint City Council/Fairboard meeting scheduled to explore visions of the fairgrounds future. Alas, it was not to be.

In a scene right out of “The Gang That Couldn’t Shoot Straight” it was announced that the meeting couldn’t go forward because city staff hadn’t properly noticed the public of the meeting.  As embarrassing as this appeared to be, my paranoia causes me to wonder if someone realized it wasn’t in their best interest to expose any future development ideas to the public at this time.

The public is notorious about not noticing anything that isn’t presented to them simply and openly.  They are however quick to criticize once sufficient information is made available to them and they perceive a negative impact on themselves.  Perhaps the city’s game plan is along the line of “Let sleeping dogs lie.”

You should note that future development of the fairgrounds is becoming more and more tied in with development of the Kenilworth big box site.  This is another project that has speedily moved forward with much speculation and anticipation but without ANY public discussion of its physical impact on the community.

That the site will be developed is beyond question.  The community wants the type of shopping such a development will provide.  The city desperately wants the sales and property tax revenue it will provide. But, strangely, no one in the official city family will address or even mention the devastating traffic impact this project will have on Washington Street.

It’s strange how there can be so much interest in proposed small developments around town but so little interest in this massive project at Kenilworth and the fairgrounds. 

Another major retail development on North McDowell at Rainier is also proceeding through the process without any significant public discussion of its traffic impacts.  That proposed project of over 400,000 square feet of retail space will surely cause more Westside traffic to use Washington to cross the freeway.

  Perhaps, with the upcoming city elections this November, one of the challengers will make an issue of all this.  Neither of the incumbents running for re-election (Torliatt and O’Brien) has shown any interest in any public exposure of the city’s thoughts on these projects.  It seems to me that the traffic impacts and the problems that will cause would be on not only the campaigning incumbents minds but on the minds of the rest of the council.

The council’s solidarity in NOT discussing these issues is in itself strange.  Those favoring a cross town connector at Rainier should be taking the position of no more major development until Rainier is committed to construction.  Those opposing Rainier should be required to show how any traffic impacts will be mitigated without Rainier being built.

But nothing is happening.  Does it all go back to money? Especially the city getting more revenue.  If it does, I sure would like to see the council adopt a policy that some proportion of the additional sales and property tax revenues received from these commercial projects would be used for specific community services or projects.

The city is always complaining about how difficult it is to operate when they don’t know how much (or how little) tax revenue the state will share with them.  Our local non profits are in the same situation only with the city holding the purse strings.  Wouldn’t it be nice if the city would earmark 10 to 15% of any new revenues for the non-profits?  To paraphrase a biblical saying, “do unto the non profits, what you would have the state, do to you.”  

I would like to see some community wide good come from the revenue generated by these new developments and not have it all frittered away to a multitude of city pet projects..  

